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On Thursday July 30, 2015, Paul Mullen [51] of Chicago, Illinois was convicted by a 
jury of Delivery of Morphine and Delivery of Oxycodone. Both charges carry a maximum 
punishment of 20 years incarceration. Additionally, on Friday July 31, 2015, Michelle 
Doyle [45] of Cheboygan pleaded guilty to Maintaining a Drug House and a probation 
violation. 
 
In January, an employee of the Lighthouse Village Apartments in Cheboygan opened a 
package that the USPS had mistakenly placed in the incorrect mailbox. The box 
contained 394 pills wrapped in baggies and cellophane wrappers. The Straits Area 
Narcotics Enforcement team was contacted and began an investigation.  
 
It was discovered that the pills were sent from an individual named Paul Mullen from 
Chicago. The pills were identified as being morphine, oxycodone and neurontin. The 
pills were supposed to be delivered to a Cheboygan woman, Michelle Doyle. A subsequent 
search of Doyle’s apartment discovered marijuana, morphine pills and neurontin pills. 
The morphine and neurontin had identical markings as the pills sent by Mullen. 
Additionally, Doyle had a recent conviction for illegally possessing morphine pills. 
 
When Mullen was interviewed, he provided a valid prescription for the pills. Mullen 
asserted that Doyle was his girlfriend and that he sent the pills because he was going 
to be visiting the area and was concerned about the possibility of a highway robbery 
carrying those pills.  
 
The jury deliberated approximately fifty minutes before reaching the guilty verdict. 
The following day, Doyle pleaded guilty to Maintaining a Drug House and a probation 
violation for her role in the transportation of the pills and marijuana discovered in 
her apartment. Doyle and Mullen are scheduled to be sentenced in September. 
 
Cheboygan County Prosecuting Attorney Daryl Vizina commented, “This is a nice win for 
our entire community. In a nutshell, this is a case of someone from Chicago sending 
nearly 400 prescription pills - with street value and highly demand – in the mail to 
Cheboygan. The street value of these pills easily exceeded $1400. The fact that the 
jury needed less than one hour to reach a guilty verdict evidences that they were 
offended by the conduct and that our detectives did a great job investigating this 
case.” 


